Abingdon Society of Bell Ringers

Training Leader’s Report for 2008 AGM

Our bell handling training for beginners and learners continues to be held on Friday evenings from 5.45 to 7pm at St Helen’s using the simulator.  As well as the initial batch of youngsters we also have 5 regular adult learners making for a typical attendance of 10 learners plus 2 or 3 tutors - quite a full tower!  Susan’s handbell ringers have proved to be a fertile ground for recruitment.

In addition to quantity, the quality of ringing has progressed such that we have moved from individual handling technique to rounds and call changes with the advantage that everyone gets more opportunity to ring.  With the help of more experienced ringers, we have also had occasional opportunities at dodging exercises and plain hunt.

Some of the more advanced learners have already made the jump to regular Tuesday night practice and hopefully others will soon as soon as they gain confidence.  

Later in the year, we are intending to have a half day Beginners’ Outing to some neighbouring towers.

Thanks go to everyone who has supported this practice to make it an enjoyable and rewarding experience and all the others who have help to teach and fill in, especially Tim, Brian & Susan, Helen and Mike.

Kevin Beer
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